MINUTES OF THE MARCH 2013  
MEETING OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL

The Graduate Council held its regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, March 6, 2013 in Plaster Student Union, Room 400.  Chair Deanne Camp called the meeting to order at 3:33.

Members Present:
Drs. Berg, Camp, Claborn, Cook, Davies, Dillon, Garland, Gebken, Gerasimchuk, Given, Gouzie, Haslam, Hudson, Hulgus, Keller, Kemp (for Shah), Lamouria, Leibert, Manivannan, Masterson, Morris, Oatman, Quebbeman, Rushefsky, Scott and Tomasi;  Ms. Miller

Members Absent:  Drs. Cemore Brigden, Chang, Franklin, Kaula, Piston, Qui, Smith, Sobel, Wait, Whisenhunt and Zimmerman; Ms. Dion 

Guests:  Drs. Cook and Coulter; Nancy Gordon, Melissa Mace, Heejung Cromley and Kristina Quinn
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Dr. Scott and seconded by Dr. Dillon to accept the minutes from the February Council meeting.  The motion was unanimously approved.

Committee Reports  

Report of the Council Chair -  Deanne Camp
The two Dean candidates will be on campus for interviews the week of March 18-22.   The Open Forum for Dr. Jeff Beck will be Monday, March 18 from 4-5 in Carrington Auditorium (Room 208).  The Open Forum for Dr. Andrea Golato will be Thursday, March 21 from 4-5 in Strong Hall, Room 3.
Report of the Graduate Dean – Brett Garland for Tom Tomasi
A. Announcements:  For a complete listing of announcement and deadlines, see the “Graduate College Update” at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/council.htm under the Graduate Council section.  
B. McNair Scholar Assistantships.  The Graduate College will fund 1-2 graduate assistantship positions per year to graduate students who were McNair Scholars as undergraduates and are now pursuing a graduate degree or certificate at Missouri State University. These assistantships will be at the higher level (currently $9,928), and will be for two years of support (1 year for graduate certificates) as long as eligibility requirements are met. Graduate students in disciplines identified by the state of Missouri as areas of high need (for example, STEM fields, healthcare, criminology, special education, etc.) are particularly encouraged to apply.  Application information available at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/McNair_Assistantships.htm and the deadline is APRIL 1.
C. Graduate Interdisciplinary Forum.  The date for the 2013 will Saturday, April 27, 2013.  The abstract submission page is open.  The deadline for abstracts is APRIL 1.  Faculty judges are needed in 3 categories:  oral, poster and performance.  Information and submission materials can be found at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/idf.htm.
D. Graduate College GA positions.   The Graduate College will have several GA openings for the summer 2013 and the 13/14 year.  Please encourage highly qualified applicants to submit applications to the Graduate College office.
Report of the Graduate Faculty Membership Committee – Craig Keller

The following departmental criteria were approved by the Membership Committee:



Defense and Strategic Studies



Psychology


The following people were approved for full graduate faculty status:

William Bray
MTH
Research

W. Seth Carus
DSS
Research

Richard Downie
DSS
Research

Adam Harbaugh
MTH
Research

E. Deanice Jones
TCM
Clinical

Jennie Liston
DSS
Clinical

John Mark Mattox
DSS
Research

Lane Parker
TCM
Clinical

Gary Ward
Spts Med
Clinical

Jeremey Wolfe
SWK
Clinical

Matthew Wright
MTH
Research


The following people were approved for probational graduate faculty status:

Geoffrey Mosley
PT
Clinical 


The following applications were tabled by the committee:

Sabrina Brinson
CEFS
Research – incomplete app

Allan Liggett
Spts Med
Clinical – need clarification from dept on clinical exp

Michael Merrigan
MGT
Clinical – incomplete app

James Meyer
CEFS
Research – insufficient evidence that app meets criteria

Greta Myers
CLSE
Clinical – needs College Dean signature

Brian Sims
CLSE
Clinical – needs College Dean signature


The following applications were rejected by the committee:

Meredith Cunningham
PAS
Clinical – incomplete app

William Russell Detten
PAS
Clinical – certificate/license expired

Mitzi Kirkland-Ives
ART
Research – doesn’t meet criteria

Glenn Pace
MGT
Clinical – incomplete app

Gina Wood
CEFS
Clinical – Probational – incomplete app

Timothy Woods
PAS
Clinical – incomplete app

Report of the Graduate Grievance Committee – Bob Quebbeman
No report.

Report of the Graduate Scholarship Committee – Scott Zimmerman
No report.

Report of the Graduate Recruitment Committee – David Claborn
The Graduate College is soliciting applications for a spring round of Graduate Recruitment Mini-grants.  These awards, up to $2,000 (90% Graduate College funding and 10% department/program funding) support activities to increase the number and/or quality of applicants to the respective graduate programs.  The deadline is APRIL 1 and application information is available at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/GradRecruitmentGrants.htm.  
Report of the Graduate Student Senate – Tom Tomasi for Michael Patton
The GSS will be sending out a survey to all Graduate Assistants after Spring Break.  Please encourage your GAs to look for the information and reply to the short survey.
The deadline for nominations for the Outstanding GA Awards is MARCH 18th.  To nominate a GA, please visit http://graduate.missouristate.edu/GraduateAssistantAwards.htm.  
Report of the Graduate Screening Committee – Brett Garland
The following Substantive Proposals were approved:
New Program


Certificate in Health Administration

Program Change


MM – separate “Theory and Composition Outline” to two separate concentrations

MPH – revise catalog information, change entrance requirements
New Course 

MKT 615 Contemporary Issues in Advertising/Promotion
Course Change

FIN 686 Financial Analysis – change title and description

Course Deletions


MUS 635 Advanced Woodwind Techniques


MUS 636 Advanced Brass Techniques


MUS 637 Advanced Percussion Techniques


MUS 703 Middle School/Junior High Vocal Material


MUS 704 Music Literature for Children:  Performing and Listening


MUS 705 Instrumental Music in the Elementary , Middle and Secondary Schools


MUS 710 Secondary General Music
After considerable discussion, a motion was made by Dr. Dillon and seconded by Dr. Rushefsky to table the New Program for MS, Interdisciplinary Studies.  Motion unanimously passed.  The program will go back to the committee for review and editing.
Graduate Program Spotlight – Nancy Gordon, FCTL
Nancy Gordon began by distributing a flyer showing all of the resources available at the Faculty Center for Teaching and Learning (FCTL).  She explained that the FCTL is available to provide unified support for faculty.  The FCTL houses personnel to assist with instructional design, media production, classroom coordination, equipment lending and equipment repair and maintenance.  All of these people provide instructional and technology support for faculty.  

In addition, the FCTL provides faculty awards and funding opportunities.  There are Curriculum Innovation Grants available.  There is also an IPad Learning Initiative.  With this initiative, faculty members apply and explain how they can use the IPad as part of their classroom instruction.  If awarded, the faculty is given an IPad.  While the IPad is owned by the FCTL, the faculty members can keep it as long as they are using it as part of their teaching.  In addition, the FCTL provides conference travel funds.  These are on a first come, first serve basis and generally the money does run out well before the academic year is over.  

Finally, the FCTL provides numerous workshops, Brown Bag discussions, webinars and other events throughout the year.  One of the main events during the year is the Showcase on Teaching and Learning.   
Unfinished Business
None.
New Business
None.  
Program

Melissa Mace, Acting Director for International Services began by introducing herself as well as Heejung Cromley and Kristina Quinn.  Heejung is the Assistant Director of Immigration Support and Kristina Quinn is the International Admissions Coordinator.  Melissa explained the administrative structure for their area.    International Services, English Language Institute and Study Away Programs are all separate office that report to Steve Robinette who is the Associate Vice President for International Programs.  Mr. Robinette then reports directly to Dr. Jim Baker.  Many people think that the English Language Institute fall under the office of International Services.  This is not the case.  They are completely separate offices and both report to Mr. Robinetts. 

The office of International Services works with international students on the applications process and also on checks on the student’s Visa status while they are here.  There are currently over 1,400 students from approximately 80 countries.  

All international students apply directly to the International Services office.  The IS personnel then process the application and evaluate the transcripts to determine degree equivalency and gpa.  Once all the required documentation is received and processed, the application is then electronically sent to the Graduate College.  The Graduate College Admission staff then does the initial review and forwards the application via Grads Dashboard to the Program Director for an admission decision.  

In addition to the processing of admission information, the IS staff also guides students regarding staying in status with the Visa, monitors students enrollment activity and helps students file Department of Homeland Security and Department of State paperwork.  

Faculty members are always encouraged to contact International Services if they have questions regarding an international application.  While the staff is limited, they are always willing to help in whatever way possible.   

Several Graduate Council members had specific questions regarding international students or the application process so it was suggested that Melissa and her staff be invited to a future Council meeting.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 5:05.  The next meeting of the Graduate Council will be on Wednesday, April 10, 2013 in Plaster Student Union, room 312 ABC.
Deanne Camp, Chairperson
